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Na to mahi kaha whiwhi ai 

Success Through Effort 

School Newsletter Term 3 No 1  

From the Principal 

Tena Koutou, Bula and Kia Orana 
We have a very busy but exciting week ahead of us this week.  It is so great to see the sun shining, giving the 
ground time to dry out a bit. Today we are very excited to have Ruud Kleinpaste- the Bug Man visiting our 
school. The students and staff will be venturing into our forest, identifying species of trees, bugs etc using an 
app called I-Naturalist. This is an exciting opportunity for the school to look at developing this area!  
Quiz Night 
There is a lot of behind the scenes work going on, ready for the quiz night which is being held on Saturday 
night. A grocery raffle is being organised, please donate a grocery item by dropping it off at the office 
before Friday. Thank you to Hannah Stevens and Sam Healey for the hard work putting this event together. 
Also thank you to Julie Harper and Monique Myburgh for supporting the fundraiser by creating the questions.  
Admin Officer 
It is with much sadness that Millie Kenyon, our Admin Officer, will be leaving our school as she has secured an 
amazing new job opportunity. Millie has been an integral part of the staff at Paparoa School and she will be 
very missed by the students and staff. Her final day will be Friday 19th August 2022.  An advertisement for Mil-
lie’s position will be put out in the next few days.  
Possum Purge 
This huge fundraiser is well underway in its organisation. WE NEED YOUR HELP ON THE DAY!!!! If you are 
able to help with a stall on Sunday 11 September or help count/tie up the possums for a couple of hours on 
Thursday/Friday/Saturday 8-10 September, please ring the Office and let us know.  
Teacher Only Day - Monday 29th August 
School will be closed on Monday 29th August due to the teaching staff and myself attending a Professional De-
velopment Day at Mangawhai School.  
 
Thank you to the parents, staff and students for being so welcoming in my first week at Paparoa School. I have 
thoroughly enjoyed the hospitality and look forward to meeting you all in the future. There is a lot going on at 
the moment, so please keep an eye out for emails and letters. 
Karyn Taylor, Principal 

From the Board of Trustees 

School Board Elections—the School Board Election process is under way. You will be receiving nomination forms in the 

post to nominate yourself, or another parent, as parent representative on the Board of Trustees. A copy of the relevant 

information is attached to this newsletter.  

The next BOT meeting will be held on 29 August 2022.    

Kirsty Colquhoun, Chair of the Board of Trustees 

Save the Date: 
Tues 2 & Wed 3 Aug — Ruud Kleinpaste visit 
Sat 6 Aug  —   Quiz Night 
Thurs 11 Aug —  Open Day at Otamatea High School 
Wed 17 Aug  —  Inter School Cross Country 
   Nominations close for School Board Elections 
Mon 29 Aug  —  School Closed, Teacher Only Day 

 

 

School Hours 8.30am—2.25pm  

Morning tea 10.10-10.30  

Lunchtime 12-12.50                

Office Hours 8.30—2.30pm 

Text: 02108686606   

Skool Loop: Paparoa School    

facebook.com/paparoaschool 

All information about our buses: 

http;//song.easybus.nz 
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CLOCKS 
 
 

 
 

PRINCIPAL STICKERS

 
 

 
 

Thane and Tanisha re-
ceived Principal Stickers 
on Friday for showing 
Responsibility. They put 
all the bikes and helmets 
away without being 
asked, even the senior 
bikes.  
 

Thank you for caring 
about our school equip-
ment! 

A few Things…….. 

Headlice—please check tamariki for head-

lice. We do have some treatment available 

at school if you need it, ask at the Office 

Morning drop off is from 8am 

Long hair needs to be tied back please, 

spare hair ties are helpful 

Remember to let the Office know by mid-

day of any changes to bus/walking arrange-

ments 

Please don’t park in the bus bay when pick-

ing up in the afternoon! (ie right next to 

the school) 

Room 1 has started learning about ‘time’ this 
term. They have made their own  clocks to help 
with this and they are getting very good at 
knowing the ‘big and  little’ hand.  
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School Board Election 

Paparoa School 

 

Parent Election Notice 
 

 

Nominations are open for the election of three parent representatives to the school board. 

 

All eligible voters will receive a nomination form. Use this form to nominate yourself or someone in your community. You 

will also receive a nomination cover letter calling for nominations 

 

If you need more nomination forms, contact the school office. 

 

Nominations close at noon on Wednesday 17th August 2022. You may provide a signed candidate statement and photo-

graph with your nomination. 

 

The electoral roll is held at the school and can be viewed during normal school hours. 

 

As nominations are received, there will be a list of candidates’ names kept at the school up until election day, which you 

can view.   

 

Voting closes at 4pm on Wednesday 21st September 2022.. 

 

Signed Eileen Parsons 

 

Returning Officer 

 


